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Minutes of the Meeting of 12th January, 2017
The White Church, Comrie, 7:30pm

	
	Attendance
	Action

	
	Community Councillors:

John Greer (Treasurer) (JG)
David Robertson (DR)

Liane Curran (LC)

Pauline Toole (PT)

Iain McLellan (IMcL)
Joyce Webb (JW)
Alan Moffat (Secretary) (AM)
Carolyn Mitchell – Minute Secretary (CM)
	

	
	Apologies – Cllr Sandra McRitchie, Cllr Christina Young, Cllr Rhona Brock
	

	1
	Welcome and Introduction - Cllr DR opened the meeting at 19.30 and welcomed those present to the first meeting of 2017.
DR reported that there will be no Police Officers present at the meeting. JG reported that in the last bulletin it was reported that a jet ski had been stolen from Lochearn Caravan Park, St Fillans

	

	2.0
	Matters Arising from Previous Meeting
	

	2.1
	Minute Secretary – No further update and will be carried forward.
	SMcR

	2.2
	Christmas Lights DR reported that the Christmas Lights are being taken down on Sunday 22nd January and will be stored at Cultybraggan.  DR then reported that there is a total of 43 light and 22 were put up and 3 are not working.  DR went on to report that a major overhaul of the lights are required and Jim Anderson will take a look at them. AM reported that LED strips are available and are cheaper to install and to run.  DR advised that once the Christmas Lights Committee is put in place then they will discuss this further.
	DR

	3
	Comrie Roads Report
	

	3.1
	Dalginross Gas Works – No further update and will be carried forward.
	

	3.2
	Melville Lane – DR reported that he has no further update on this however the Flambeaux Committee had filled in the very large pot holes as a temporary measure to ensure the safety of the people carrying the flambeauxs and also the members of the public at Hogmanay.  
General discussion took place and it was decided that as CM will speak to David Geddes again and try and find out as much as they can, SMcR could put something out on the web page to say that we are going to make enquiries in to who is responsible for the maintenance of Melville Lane.
	CY

	3.3
	Dalginross – CM reported that there is a pothole on the Dalginross side of the bridge by the entrance to the Field of Refuge. To be carried forward. No further update and will be carried forward
	CY

	3.4
	A85 by Ross Bridge JW reported that there is a large pot hole on the East side of Ross Bridge.


	


	4.0
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	4.1
	JG reported the following balances in the CCC Bank Accounts:
Toilet 


  £411.35
Christmas Lights
£7,554.95
Legion Park

  £619.28
Hayride


£1,792.98
Flood 


  £650.08
Community

£2,243.28
Admin


  £452.33
DR handed GR a sum of cash which was raised at the Santa at the Square evening which could be used for the purchase/refurbishment of Christmas Lights.
	JG

	5.0
	Secretary’s Correspondence
	

	5.1
	AM reported that he had only received one email regarding the Scottish Government Insurance relating the Resilience Group stipulating that in the event of a national disaster we are not covered. 
	SMcR

	6.0
	AOCB
	

	6.1
	Dalchonzie No further update and will be carried forward.
	DR

	6.2
	Pooling of Water in Drummond Street.  No further updates and will be carried forward.  
	C/F

	6.3
	Speeding & Road Sinage –no further updates on this and will be carried forward to next meeting.
	

	6.4
	Shaky Bridge SMcR No further update and will be carried forward to next meeting
	SMcR

	6.5
	Maps Redrawing No further update and will be carried forward to next meeting. 
	SMcR

	6.6
	Core Path – SMcR No further update and will be carried forward to next meeting.
	SMcR

	6.7
	Parking at Graveyard DR no further update and will be carried forward.
	DR

	6.8
	Invitation to Carleton Place DR reported that JG had recently had a meeting with George Lees before Christmas.  JG reported that he is very keen to get involved with fundraising.  No firm plan was put in place and will be carried forward.
	JG

	7.0
	Councillors Reports
	

	7.1
	DR reported that the late night shopping event did not go ahead, however, a very late minute decision had been made to have another event and Santa at the Square had been a very big success with a large number of children present, AM reported that Amy Fenwick could not be present at the meeting and he congratulated Amy who had put so much effort in to ensuring that this event took place at such short notice.  AM reported that Amy is keen to make this an annual event and is also keen to start fundraising for the Christmas Lights Appeal. 
	DR

	7.2
	Skatepark Maintenance. No further updates and will be carried forward 
	JG

	7.3
	Flambeaux Parade DR reported that the evening was a great success with only two incidents being reported, an elderly gentleman fell and one young teenager had taken ill.  DR then reported that it was rather disappointing that there were not many entries in the adult parade.
	

	7.4
	Christmas Trees DR thanked Mostyn for providing the Christmas trees for the village and he will organise purchasing a bottle of whisky. DR also reported that John Mitchell assisted with the delivery of the trees and he was also given whisky as token of thanks.
	

	8
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The date of the next meeting was set for Thursday 2nd February at 7.30pm 
	

	
	With no other matters arising DR declared the meeting closed.
	



